
SITI visits HKRITA and NAMI (with
photos)

     The Secretary for Innovation, Technology and Industry, Professor Sun
Dong, accompanied by the Commissioner for Innovation and Technology, Ms
Rebecca Pun, visited the Hong Kong Research Institute of Textiles and Apparel
(HKRITA) and the Nano and Advanced Materials Institute (NAMI) today (July 13)
to gain a better understanding of their latest developments.

     Professor Sun first visited the HKRITA and met with the institute's
Chairman, Ms Teresa Yang, and the management team. The Chief Executive
Officer of the HKRITA, Mr Edwin Keh, gave an update on their latest work and
development plan, and introduced a number of research and development (R&D)
projects, including the PFC-free Functional Durable Water-repellent Surface
Finish Based on Hydrophobic Recycled Cellulose, the development of a Garment-
to-Garment Recycle System and the Cellulosic Superabsorbent Polymer from
Post-consumer Textile Waste.

     He then visited the NAMI and was briefed by the Chairman, Professor
Ching Pak-chung, and the Chief Executive Officer, Mr Daniel Yu, on the work
of the NAMI and its core technologies and applications, including anti-
epidemic products developed during the pandemic, as well as R&D and
applications of the Modular Integrated Construction innovations.

     Professor Sun said that the two R&D centres won numerous awards
internationally, and their achievements are remarkable. He acknowledged the
centres' contributions in creating a vibrant innovation and technology
ecosystem, and acting as a focal point for technology collaboration among the
Government, industry, academia and research sectors. The Government will
continue to support the commercialisation of R&D results, and give full play
in promoting re-industrialisation in Hong Kong.
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Two core members of syndicate
arranging bogus marriages jailed for
conspiracy to defraud and related
offences

     The Special Investigation Section of the Immigration Department (ImmD)
has smashed a bogus marriage syndicate involving the most cases on record. A
45-year-old male mastermind was earlier convicted of five counts of
conspiracy to defraud and one count of conspiracy to obtain services by
deception while a 52-year-old female core syndicate member was convicted of
five counts of conspiracy to defraud. They were each sentenced to 33 months'
imprisonment at the District Court today (July 13).
 
     The ImmD has been very concerned about non-Hong Kong residents obtaining
residency by means of contracting bogus marriages with Hong Kong residents,
and has been aware that criminal syndicates have continually published via
newspapers, instant messaging software and social networking mobile
applications to induce young people to engage in bogus marriages for huge
remuneration. Investigators identified two core members of a syndicate that
recruited young people to engage in bogus marriages and further uncovered
more than 100 bogus marriage cases following evidence collection through
various channels. After in-depth investigation, the ImmD successfully smashed
the syndicate. During the operations, investigators seized a number of bogus
marriage-related documents and mobile phones. Investigation revealed that the
syndicate was active between 2014 and 2018 and was believed to have arranged
over 150 bogus marriages.
 
     Up to now, a total of 164 Hong Kong and Mainland residents (85 males and
79 females) aged 20 to 65 were arrested. Apart from the two syndicate members
who were sentenced to imprisonment today, 32 persons involved were sentenced
to nine to 26 months' imprisonment while some are pending sentencing by
court. The operation is ongoing and more arrests may be made.
 
     "The ImmD has been aware that crime syndicates have continually
advertised and signalled with a 'Make Quick Cash' message via newspapers,
instant messaging software and social networking mobile applications to
induce local residents to engage in bogus marriages for huge remuneration.
The syndicates would provide assistance in applying for marriage-related
documents and accompany local residents for marriage registration in the
Mainland. The syndicates even offer rewards to those who are already
involved, for any recruiting of new members to the illicit business," an ImmD
spokesman said.
 
     "The ImmD will continue to spare no effort in combating bogus marriages
and related fraud activities of non-local residents. For people who have
obtained their residency in Hong Kong by fraudulent means, their residence
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status and Hong Kong identity card will be invalidated according to the laws
of Hong Kong. They will also be subject to removal back to their place of
origin. Persons should not defy the law by participating in activities
related to bogus marriages anywhere," the spokesman stressed.
 
     "Anyone who commits the offence of conspiracy to defraud is liable, upon
conviction, to imprisonment for 14 years. According to section 42 of the
Immigration Ordinance, any person who makes any statement or representation
which he knows to be false or does not believe to be true to immigration
officers commits an offence. Offenders are liable to prosecution, and upon
conviction face a maximum fine of $150,000 and imprisonment for 14 years.
Aiders and abettors are also liable to prosecution and the same penalties.
Any person who for the purpose of procuring a marriage, or a certificate or
license for marriage, knowingly and wilfully makes a false oath or makes or
signs a false declaration is guilty of an offence and is liable, upon
conviction, to imprisonment for seven years and to a fine," the spokesman
warned.

Hong Kong Customs combats sale of
counterfeit proprietary Chinese
medicines (with photo)

     â€‹Hong Kong Customs today (July 13) mounted an operation in North Point
to combat the sale of counterfeit proprietary Chinese medicines and seized
six boxes of a suspected counterfeit proprietary Chinese medicine with an
estimated market value of about $6,000. One person was arrested.

     Customs earlier received information alleging a dispensary was suspected
of selling counterfeit proprietary Chinese medicines. After an in-depth
investigation with the assistance of the trademark owner, Customs officers
today took enforcement action and raided a dispensary in North Point. The six
boxes of the suspected counterfeit proprietary Chinese medicine were seized. 

     During the operation, a 42-year-old male director of the dispensary
connected with the case was arrested.

     Investigation is ongoing. 

     Customs appeals to consumers to make purchases at shops with a good
reputation and to check with the trademark owners or their authorised agents
if the authenticity of a product is in doubt.

     Customs also reminds traders to be cautious and prudent in merchandising
since selling counterfeit goods is a serious crime and offenders are liable
to criminal sanctions.
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     Under the Trade Descriptions Ordinance, any person who sells or
possesses for sale any goods with a forged trademark commits an offence. The
maximum penalty upon conviction is a fine of $500,000 and imprisonment for
five years.

     Members of the public may report any suspected counterfeiting activities
to Customs' 24-hour hotline 2545 6182 or its dedicated crime-reporting email
account (crimereport@customs.gov.hk).

  

Government makes “restriction-testing
declaration” and issues compulsory
testing notice in respect of specified
“restricted area” in Ching Cheung
House, Cheung Lung Wai Estate, Sheung
Shui

     The Government today (July 13) exercised the power under the Prevention
and Control of Disease (Compulsory Testing for Certain Persons) Regulation
(Cap. 599J) to make a "restriction-testing declaration" (declaration)
effective from 6pm, under which people (hereafter referred to as "persons
subject to compulsory testing") within the specified "restricted area" in
Sheung Shui (i.e. Ching Cheung House, Cheung Lung Wai Estate, Sheung Shui,
see Annex) are required to stay in their premises and undergo compulsory
testing. Persons subject to compulsory testing are required to stay in their
premises until all such persons identified in the "restricted area" have
undergone testing and the test results are mostly ascertained. The Government
aims at finishing this exercise at around 10am tomorrow (July 14). The
operation may be extended depending on test results.

     A Government spokesman said, "Under Cap. 599J, the Government can,

mailto:crimereport@customs.gov.hk
https://gia.info.gov.hk/general/202207/13/P2022071300478_photo_1217802.jpg
http://www.government-world.com/government-makes-restriction-testing-declaration-and-issues-compulsory-testing-notice-in-respect-of-specified-restricted-area-in-ching-cheung-house-cheung-lung-wai-estate-sheung-shui/
http://www.government-world.com/government-makes-restriction-testing-declaration-and-issues-compulsory-testing-notice-in-respect-of-specified-restricted-area-in-ching-cheung-house-cheung-lung-wai-estate-sheung-shui/
http://www.government-world.com/government-makes-restriction-testing-declaration-and-issues-compulsory-testing-notice-in-respect-of-specified-restricted-area-in-ching-cheung-house-cheung-lung-wai-estate-sheung-shui/
http://www.government-world.com/government-makes-restriction-testing-declaration-and-issues-compulsory-testing-notice-in-respect-of-specified-restricted-area-in-ching-cheung-house-cheung-lung-wai-estate-sheung-shui/
http://www.government-world.com/government-makes-restriction-testing-declaration-and-issues-compulsory-testing-notice-in-respect-of-specified-restricted-area-in-ching-cheung-house-cheung-lung-wai-estate-sheung-shui/
http://www.government-world.com/government-makes-restriction-testing-declaration-and-issues-compulsory-testing-notice-in-respect-of-specified-restricted-area-in-ching-cheung-house-cheung-lung-wai-estate-sheung-shui/


according to the needs of infection control, make a 'restriction-testing
declaration'. Having reviewed a basket of factors, including the viral load
in sewage, the information of relevant positive cases, and other
circumstantial factors, and conducted a risk assessment, the Government
decided to make a 'restriction-testing declaration' for the relevant area."

     The Government will set up temporary specimen collection stations at the
"restricted area" and request persons subject to compulsory testing to
undergo testing before 11pm today. Arrangements will be made for persons
subject to compulsory testing to undergo a nucleic acid test at specimen
collection stations where dedicated staff will collect samples through
combined nasal and throat swabs. Persons subject to compulsory testing must
stay at their place of residence until all test results are ascertained to
avoid cross-infection risk. The Government will make arrangement to
facilitate specimen collection for people with impaired mobility. All persons
in the "restricted area" who have tested positive in the past 14 days,
including positive cases identified either by nucleic acid tests that have
been recorded by the Department of Health (DH) or by rapid antigen tests that
have been self-declared to the DH, will not be required to undergo testing in
this compulsory testing exercise.

     The Government spokesman said, "We understand that this exercise will
cause inconvenience to the public. The Government has made arrangements to
carry out testing for all persons present in the 'restricted area' as soon as
possible. The aim is to strive to complete testing of all identified persons
subject to compulsory testing and confirm the results, and finish the
exercise at around 10am tomorrow. The Government will make a public
announcement when the declaration expires officially. In the cases in which
employees are unable to go to work because of the declaration, the Government
hopes their employers can exercise discretion and not deduct the salaries or
benefits of the employees."

     If staying in the "restricted area" will cause unreasonable hardship to
individuals who are not residents in the area when the declaration takes
effect, government officers may exercise discretion and allow that person to
leave the area after considering the individual circumstances. That person
must have followed the instructions to undergo testing and leave his/her
personal information for contact purposes.

     According to the compulsory testing notice to be issued today, any
persons other than those specified above who had been present at the above
building for more than two hours from July 7 to July 13, 2022, even if they
were not present in the "restricted area" at the time when the declaration
took effect, must undergo compulsory testing on or before July 15, 2022. As a
mutant strain is involved, for prudence's sake, vaccinated persons and
persons who have recently been tested are also required to undergo testing.

     The Government appeals to persons subject to compulsory testing for
their full co-operation by registering and undergoing testing, and waiting
for the results patiently at home. The Government will strictly follow up on
whether the persons concerned have complied with the compulsory testing
notices and "restriction-testing declaration". Any person who fails to comply



with the compulsory testing notices commits an offence and may be fined a
fixed penalty of $10,000. The person would also be issued with a compulsory
testing order requiring him or her to undergo testing within a specified time
frame. Failure to comply with the compulsory testing order or the
"restriction-testing declaration" is an offence and the offender would be
liable to a fine at level 5 ($50,000) and imprisonment for six months.

Update on supplies from Mainland

     The Task Force on Supplies from the Mainland led by the Transport and
Logistics Bureau (TLB) has been working closely with the Guangdong Provincial
Government and the Shenzhen Municipal People's Government to explore various
means to stabilise the supply of goods from the Mainland to Hong Kong.
 
     A spokesperson for the TLB said that the "Sea Express" water
transportation service from the Mainland to Hong Kong has been fully launched
and its capacity is rising to increase the supplies of fresh food, other
daily necessities and manufacturing materials. The current supply of fresh
food from the Mainland is stable.
 
     The spokesperson said today (July 13) that Shenzhen operated 46 cargo
vessel trips and transported around 5 200 twenty-foot equivalent units (TEUs)
of cross-boundary supplies by water yesterday (July 12), equivalent to about
24 690 tonnes of goods, of which around 10 TEUs (about 20 tonnes) were fresh
food and around 5 190 TEUs (about 24 670 tonnes) were non-fresh food,
according to information from the Mainland authorities.
 
     Since the launch of services from the three ports in Shenzhen since
February 18 to yesterday, a total of around 661 670 TEUs of cross-boundary
supplies have been transported, equivalent to about 3 228 680 tonnes of
goods, of which around 2 100 TEUs (about 17 880 tonnes) were fresh food and
around 659 570 TEUs (about 3 210 800 tonnes) were non-fresh food.
 
     Meanwhile, to avoid a spillover of the epidemic, the Transport
Department (TD) arranges for dedicated staff to conduct rapid nucleic acid
tests, using nasopharyngeal swabs for specimen collection, for cross-boundary
goods vehicle drivers at various land boundary control points. Only drivers
with a negative result are allowed to enter the Mainland. A total of 4 064
rapid nucleic acid tests were conducted yesterday, among which nine cases
that tested preliminarily positive or indeterminate were found. The TD has
passed the cases to the Department of Health for follow-up.
 
     The TLB will closely monitor the situation and co-operate with the
Mainland authorities to facilitate and implement various measures to ensure
both smooth cross-boundary land transport and a stable goods supply to Hong
Kong, while reducing the risk of epidemic transmission in both the Mainland
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and Hong Kong.


